
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​March 7, 2024 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Steve Spayde at 1810 hours.  There were 33 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.
The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Steve Spayde- present
Assistant Director – David Neighbors - present
Treasurer Bob Wendell – present
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – excused
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms Christine Goodin - present

Ride Captain Travis Lewis – excused
Safety Officer Paul Booth - present
Webmaster Nancy Bates - present
The Director introduced new members:

Joshua Adams, Krystal Aguero, Luke Hake and Danielle Morris
Guests: None
Secretary’s Report

Secretary Debbie Alderson reported the minutes for the February 1, 2024 meeting had been sent electronically to the members. No corrections or additions were noted.
MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Bill Watkins seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Bob Wendell reported that we had a balance of $10,017.87 on 2/1/24 with income of $4,544.50, expenses of $2,987.08 leaving a balance of $11,575.29 on 3/7/24.
MOTION:  Bill Watkins moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Larry Alderson seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Webmaster’s Report – Nancy Bates reported the Missouri Legacy Ride information is now posted on our webpage.
Safety Officer Report – Paul Booth talked about tire safety.  He talked about difference in wheel weights and Dyna beads.
Ride Captain – Travis Lewis was excused – no report.
Assistant Sgt. At Arms Report - Christine Goodin reported she has full sets of patches for sale.
Historian Report - Barbara Turnage had no report.
Judge Advocate Report – Rick Derks reported copies of the Bylaws will be available for next meeting.
Asst. Director’s  Report – David Neighbors
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	February 2024
	349
	$3,747.09
	4,690
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


Asst. Director David reported on the following upcoming events:

February 23 – American Infidals (Columbia) Poker Run

March 16 –Columbia VFW is having a pancake breakfast at AL Post 202 8-11, $13 per person; projects will go to local veterans’ projects
Fulton VFW is planning a Poker Run – more info to come

It is important to report miles during the month to Sgt.-at- Arms David.  Director Steve explained the awarding of Chapter of the Year.  There are now two large Chapters in Missouri.

Chaplain Report - Charlie Lindquist
“Lies From The Pit Of Hell”

Third Lie in this Series

There are lies we hold to and share with one another that we got from culture that directly oppose the reality of Scripture. These will wreck our relationship with God and others unless we cut them out of our lives. Tonight I will cover the third lie in this series, which I call, “LIES FROM THE PIT OF HELL!”
We’ve all heard this before: “We have all the time in the world.” Again, this is a deception clouding reality. 150,000 people die every day. You and I are one missed heartbeat away from the throne of God.
What kind of case are you going to make for yourself when you’re standing before the Righteous Judge? Are you really going to look the most holy, perfect, and righteous being in the Universe and say, “God, I am basically a good person?” You know it’s not true - just as I know it’s not true about me. I’m a wreck - I’m selfish, I’m inconsiderate. I don’t love my wife and my kids and my grandkids like I should. I have faults and flaws that could fill a book. I fall short in every possible way. Because of this, no man can stand righteous before God on his own merit.

But I trust. I trust in the only hope we have - the righteousness of Jesus Christ. And I will stand before Almighty God clothed in his righteousness. If you haven’t made a decision to follow him, what are you waiting for? You don’t have all the time in the world.

Rev. 3:20 - Look! I am standing at the door and knocking. If anyone hears my voice and opens the door, I will come in to him and will eat with him, and he with me.

Amen.

Birthdays
Jacob Harley and Scott Harley
​Committee Reports:
None
Old Business  

Jim Rosenberg reported on the Valentine’s Dinner/Dance.  Problem was lack of participation – help and attendance.  Discussion was held.

Treasurer Bob reported that 63 tickets were sold (28 in advance and 35 at the door).  Income was $2,145.00; cost was $2,645.46 showing a loss of $500.46.  After the dinner/dance extra steaks were sold totaling $1,115.00 making a profit on the event of $614.54.
Treasurer Bob also reported the Booze Box income was $3,470.00, cost $400.00 leaving a profit of $3,070.00.

Director Steve reported he only has a couple of Mike Thompson patches left.  Let him know if you want one.

New Business

Treasurer Bob reported on a Poker Run for Camp Hope Veterans Hunting Lodge (the lodge pays for the veterans to attend with no cost to the veteran. This is set for August 21 with more info to come.
Judge Advocate Rick announced that he has purchased two tables for the Canine on the Front Line dinner on Saturday, March 9, at Capital Plaza Hotel, 4:00 pm cocktail hour; cost is $50 per person. Rick still has two seats available.  If anyone is interested please contact Rick.

Christine Goodin talked about a hospice in Columbia called Caring Hands and Hearts, 1307 W. Broadway, Columbia, MO.  Christine’s mother was a guest at this facility before her passing.  It provides care for the guests at no cost.  There is also a place for the family to stay during this time.  
MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg made a motion that the Chapter donates $500 to the Caring Hands and Hearts in Columbia in honor of Christine’s mother.  Eric Bremer seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously 

It was reported the Tennessee Legacy Ride is set for June 2.

Missouri Legacy Ride is scheduled for June 28-30.

Director Steve read the following thank you letters:

Boys State - $1000

Special Learning Center - $175

Mid-Mo Express - $500

Thank you from the Brian Fox family – ALR Chapter 624 held a Casino Night and it was attended by several of our members.  We had approximately 6 members act as dealers.

A request from Shiloh Christian Children’s Ranch for a donation was read and it was decided to not donate this year. 

50/50 raffle

Asst. Sgt. at Arms Christine Goodin had Barbara Turnage draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $87/$43 in the raffle and it was won by Luke Hake.
A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1910 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, April 4, 2024 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director – Steve Spayde – 573-460-2058 (sspayde@gmail.com) 

Assistant Director – David Neighbors – 573-746-1187 (stitchemup@aol.com) 

Finance Officer – Bob Wendell – 573-619-6154 (hdrwend@embarqmail.com) 

Secretary – Debbie Alderson – 573-353-3413 (dalderson49@gmail.com)

Judge Advocate – Rick Derks – 573-338-1124 (rick.derks@gmail.com) 

Chaplain - Charlie Lindquist – 573-893-6357 (idrawfaces@yahoo.com) 

Historian – Barbara Turnage – 573-338-5077 (beahappy408@yahoo.com) 

Sgt.-at-Arms – Cecil Goodin – 573-544-6304 (cecil.goodin1@gmail.com) 

Ride Captain – Travis Lewis – 417-350-6491 (T M L78@yahoo.com) 

Safety Officer – Paul Booth – 573-230-9058 (pwrdwn@outlook.com) 

Web Master – Nancy Bates – 573-619-6378 (nancyb@ktis.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Missouri Legion Riders Website:  alrmissouri.wixsite.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


